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 The latest in a series of posts relating to the environment, 

Bethlehem’s Climate 

Action Plan, and Bethlehem’s Environmental Advisory Council  

“Bethlehem Backyards for Wildlife.” 

If there was ever an intriguing name, there ’tis! 

In posting chair Rothman’s annual report last week, Gadfly said the 

Environmental Advisory Council was well represented in presentations 

at the December 3 City Council meeting. 

Gadfly is not done with those presentations, no sir, he isn’t. 

Bethlehem Backyards for Wildlife is a subcommittee of the EAC. 

December 3 was the first time Gadfly learned Backyards’ history and 

gained a sense of what they do. 

He was amazed. 

Listen to team leader Martha Christine’s report and share the 

amazement at everything these six people are doing: Christine, Roseann 

Amato, Jane Cook, Suzanne Drake, Christy Roydon, Elsa Stahl. 

https://youtu.be/26Y9UBCmCa4 
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Bethlehem Backyards for Wildlife 

Your non-tax dollars valuably at work! 

As a faithful Gadfly follower put it truly: 

“Unsung contributors to both our community and achieving a better 

environment.” 

  

It’s Monday, December 9, do you know where your local Climate Action 

Plan is? 

 


